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Keeping the Faith—It Ain’t Easy Being Purple 

Dear Friends in Christ, 

As we prepare to move into the purple season of Lent, let’s continue the theme of my parish address at our An-

nual Meeting and consider what it means to be a purple congregation. That is what we are—a congregation 

that encompasses many perspectives and many persuasions. This is one of the great strengths of The Episco-

pal Church and one of the great challenges. Every Sunday, people sit in the same pew with someone who voted 

differently than they did in November. Every Sunday, people share Holy Communion with someone who has 

different understandings of human sexuality than they do. Every Sunday, people pass the peace with someone 

who holds different beliefs about war, what constitutes injustice, or who is deserving of welcome. This hap-

pens at Holy Trinity every Sunday.  

What an amazing and wonderful thing this is! It is amazing because there are so few spaces left in this world 

where so much differing opinion and conviction can coexist without vitriol and damaged relationships. It is 

wonderful for a couple of reasons. First, this coexistence makes it possible for true understanding to develop. 

It takes a lot of hard work and rare trust to get there, but as long as we are all in the same room and treating 

each other with love and respect, there is hope. Second, this purpling is wonderful because it points to the uni-

fying power of grace in a community founded in the love of God, the freedom we have in Jesus Christ, and the 

life that is poured into us by the Holy Spirit. We are able to share our lives, despite differences and in the face 

of strong pressure from a divisive culture, with God’s help.  

Worshiping together, praying together, working together, studying the Bible together are all unifying practices 

that transcend the cultural divides that otherwise separate if we allow them to. If you have not yet made a 

commitment to join parishioners and Episcopalians around the diocese in reading the Bible this year, I encour-

age you to do so now. This practice of studying our Holy Scriptures in a learning community is foundational to 

the formation of each Christian—a process that is never completed in this life. We offer a number of groups 

that already exist, and I would be happy to assist in forming others if that is needed. St. Paul wrote in his letter 

to the Romans, “Don't be conformed to the patterns of this world, but be transformed by the renewing of your 

minds so that you can figure out what God's will is--what is good and pleasing and mature.”  (Romans 12:2, 

Common English Bible) The most certain way to achieve this goal is by studying, praying, and learning togeth-

er with other believers. The best text for transforming and renewing our minds is the Bible. Why not join a Bi-

ble study today and give it a year? What have you got to lose?        Much love, Suz+ 
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Click here or scan for the parish website. 

 

Join Us in Worship! 
8:00 AM: Holy Eucharist, Rite I 
 
10:30 AM: Holy Eucharist, Rite II  
(Livestreamed via Facebook and YouTube) 
 
5:00 PM: Holy Eucharist, Rite II (During CU   
Academic Year.  Casual Service. First Sunday of the month is 
Evening Prayer.) 
 
5:00 PM at St. Paul's, Pendleton (First Sunday of the 
Month): Holy Eucharist, Rite I 
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 Senior Warden’s Report  
 

It is hard to believe that the first month of 2025 has been 

completed.  We celebrated the last Sunday of January with our 

Annual Meeting.  It was a wonderful day of worship, good 

food, fellowship, celebrating where we have been, and looking 

ahead.    

I pray that you all feel welcomed and loved at Holy Trinity.  We 

are always looking for ways to make people welcome.  I hope 

that you are checking all the fellowship opportunities planned 

in February and March and find at least one that meets your 

needs.  We are all different but as Paul says, members of one 

body.  If you have suggestions about how we can do a better job of being welcoming and lov-

ing, let me know. 

I am starting my 2nd year as Senior Warden.  I certainly learned a lot about how our parish 

operates and all the wonderful staff and volunteers who work so hard to keep it operating in 

year 1.  Our Junior Warden has been teaching me about smelIs and how to improve 

them.  Fortunately, we can laugh at and with each other.  I still have more to learn and I hope 

you will educate me when you see that I need it. 

I hope that you will take part in reading the Bible in 2025.  The resources to help you work 

your way through the Bible are available through The Path, and during discussions at Adult 

Sunday School on Sunday morning.  I try to take time to read the Bible daily and then pray 

using the weekly prayer list provided in each Sunday’s announcement sheet, adding family, 

friends, church and EDS staff to my list as well as Vestry members. 

If you are at a point in your life or career when you can’t attend worship regularly, please 

continue to pray regularly.  It is so uplifting to know that others are praying for you, our par-

ish, our community, our government and our world.  Don’t hesitate to contact Wesley Ramey, 

at htchurch@holytrinityclemson.org to add a prayer request or a prayer of thanksgiving 

to our weekly prayer list. 

May the Peace of the Lord be always with you. 

Mel Harriss, Senior Warden melharriss@bellsouth.net, mgh1089@gmail.com   
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Please see the Community section, page 14 for a special announcement regarding a 

donation to Holy Trinity in honor of the late Beth Kunkel.  



 Worship 
 

 

 

Seasonal Notes for Lent, Holy Week, and Easter 

The seasons of the church year are designed to help Christians be 

formed into the likeness of Christ. The moods, themes, rituals, prayers, 

and Scriptures that mark each season and each big liturgical event of 

the year help to provide aides for living fully into the practices of the 

church in support of that formation. Lent and Easter encompass both 

the most solemn and the most joyful occasions marked by our liturgi-

cal calendar. March and the Lenten Season begin almost simultaneous-

ly this year.  

Ash Wednesday is the beginning of this season of healing, which we observe for forty days 

(not counting Sundays) leading up to Easter. Ash Wednesday is a very solemn occasion, on 

which we are reminded of our mortality and our need for repentance. Lent is the time which 

we are invited to observe “by self-examination and repentance; by prayer, fasting, and self-

denial; and by reading and meditating on God’s holy Word.”  

Our worship services will reflect the somber, but hopeful, tenor of the season. On Ash Wednes-

day, we will offer several opportunities to participate in the Proper Liturgy of the Day. On Sun-

days in Lent, we will begin our worship services either with the Great Litany (BCP 148) or the 

Penitential Order, which is found just prior to the Rite One and Rite Two forms for Holy Eu-

charist (BCP 319 or 351). Alleluias are omitted during the Season of Lent, and contemplative 

silence will be more evident in our Sunday services. 

Holy Week is sometimes considered to be a season unto itself, and there is certainly an in-

creased intensity in the themes and tone of the week that begins with Palm Sunday and culmi-

nates in the Triduum, the three holy days of Maundy Thursday, Good Friday, Holy Saturday, 

and the glorious Easter Vigil. This year, Easter is almost as late as it can be, which poses some 

challenges for timing of the Easter Vigil and Sunrise service.  

The Church offers the observances of Ash Wednesday, Lent, and Holy Week in preparation for 

Easter joy. The more fully we are able to participate in these observances, with solemn atten-

tion paid to the healing benefits of the practices of Lent, the greater our capacity for embrac-

ing the joy of resurrection. Please, come and see for yourself this Lenten season! We’ve includ-

ed the schedule for our special services at the end of the newsletter so that it can be posted in 

a convenient location. 
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         So All May Eat! 
Despite a summer drought and several 

bug infestations, we were able to grow 

and donate 709 pounds of fresh pro-

duce to Clemson Community Care dur-

ing 2024. According to Farmer Mike, who leads our ef-

forts in the SAME (So All May Eat) Garden, this repre-

sents a small increase over the 682 pounds we pro-

duced and donated in 2023.   

The SAME Garden, located on the grounds of Trinity 

Place just outside our Parish Hall, was founded by the 

late Beth Kunkel, a devoted parishioner at Holy Trinity, 

who passed away in November of 2022.  From its incep-

tion, Beth’s garden of raised beds produced herbs, toma-

toes, squash, bell peppers, carrots, okra, and more to 

help those in need in our community. 

Spring is coming soon, and we will be looking for volun-

teers to help plant, tend, water, and grow a new crop of vegetables.  Volunteers  meet most 

Thursday mornings at 9 a.m. For more information or to lend a hand, contact Michael Diemer at 

864.590.4248 or beenexploring@outlook.com. 

The most important two developments reported for the year 2024 

at CCDC:  We have approved a plan and signed a contract to convert our toddler 

and our pre-K playgrounds into Certified Outdoor Learning Environments that will 

meet the new, rigorous ABC requirements for an A+ rated school.  Even with lots of 

volunteer labor, etc., it is going to cost about $200,000.The other big push involves 

our entire staff being trained in Conscious Discipline, which, if used consistently, 

leads children to make better choices and to be more helpful and kind. But it begins 

with the adults, who will learn to consciously manage our own thoughts and emotions so we can help children 

learn to do the same. It teaches the lifelong skill of self-regulation that empowers the child to build healthy 

connections with others.  We truly believe this training will provide teachers the tools they need to work with 

a generation of children affected by their arrival during the pandemic years.  A lot of these kids have delayed 

communication skills, and they lack empathy and basic preschool readiness because of the circumstances of 

their earliest experiences.  With Conscious Discipline, we think we can get them caught up in time to be suc-

cessful in grade school and beyond.  CCDC’s commitment to Conscious Discipline training is over 3-5 years, 

with each year costing about $30,000. 

mailto:beenexploring@outlook.com
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Liturgical Ministry Training in March 

For three Sundays in March, Mtr. Suz will be conducting ministry training following the 10:30 ser-

vice. Please let her know if you are interested in attending a training session, so that sufficient 

training materials and licensing applications will be available. scate@holytrinityclemson.org or 

864-364-1952 

Eucharistic Visitor training will take place on Sunday, March 2, in the Tom Davis Library follow-

ing the 10:30 service. Eucharistic Visitors (EV) take communion to those who are unable for good 

reason to join us in church. This is a licensed ministry, meaning that the Diocesan Office sets the standards and guide-

lines for this ministry and issues licenses for those who will serve in this capacity. Safe Church training is also required 

for this ministry. 

Eucharistic Minister training will take place on Sunday, March 9, in the Nave following the 10:30 service. Eucharistic 

Ministers (EM) serve at the altar during eucharistic services, primarily presenting the cup at communion, but also as-

sisting as the altar is set during the service or carrying the processional cross. This is a licensed ministry (see the de-

scription above). Safe Church training is also required for this ministry. 

Lector/Intercessor training will take place on Sunday, March 15, in the Nave following the 10:30 service. Lectors 

read the lessons appointed for the service, and Intercessors read the Prayers of the People. There is no licensing or fur-

ther training required for this ministry. 

Lenten Devotional and Soup Suppers  

This year we are once again offering Lenten Devotional booklets from Liv-

ing Compass Spirituality and Wellness Initiative, an organization that is 

committed to “outfitting individuals, families, congregations, and organiza-

tions with tools and training for the journey toward wellness and whole-

ness.” This year’s devotional theme is Cultivating the Fruit of the Spirit In 

Heart, Soul, Strength, and Mind. Daily reflections are provided, drawing on 

the wisdom and insight of a variety of leaders in The Episcopal Church. 

Each Monday will set the weekly theme related to one fruit of the Spirit. On 

Wednesdays, we will be introduced to a contemplative spiritual practice. 

This year, at Holy Trinity we will gather in the parish hall at 5:30 on 

Wednesday evenings to enjoy a soup supper and table talk to share per-

sonal reflections and insights that emerge in response to the readings. We 

will begin serving soup promptly at 5:30, and we will begin the table 

talk as soon after that as possible so that our choir members can partici-

pate before choir practice. 

If you would like to sign up to provide a pot of soup, click here 

or scan the QR code. Please plan to arrive a few minutes prior to 5:30 if you are bringing soup for 

our supper.  

The devotional booklets will be available in the Narthex or from the church office beginning February 23 for 

all who want one. If you are not able to join us on Wednesday nights, please take one for your individual use.  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E44AFAA2FA6FEC61-54883582-soupersuppers
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Author Anna Fitch Courie will join us on Sunday, Feb. 23 for a book signing following 

10:30 worship. Please make plans to join us! 
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2025 ECW Retreat 

March 21-23, 2025 

Have you wondered about where and how 

women are represented in the face of 

God?  Have you been wanting to get to know 

other women at HT better?  Have you always 

wanted to spend a weekend on the shores of 

beautiful Lake Greenwood?  Do you need a 

break from your daily routine? 

If you answered “yes” to any of these ques-

tions, please consider participating in our 3rd 

annual HT ECW Retreat.  This is a chance to 

get away and get in touch with your spiritual 

side, while making new friends and enriching 

relationships with old friends in a casual, com-

fortable, and beautiful setting.  Those who 

have attended the past retreats can tell you - 

we have a lot of fun and feel refreshed and re-

charged by the end of the weekend! 

This year we will explore the "Feminine Face of God," led by facilitator, 

Cynthia Fore.  You may click here or scan the QR to access the registration 

form, which is due by March 1st.   

Please join us - it won’t be the same without you!!    

                                                   Questions:  Lynn Smith (lynnsmith114@earthlink.net) 

https://www.holytrinityclemson.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/01/ECW_Retreat_Registration-2025.pdf
mailto:lynnsmith114@earthlink.net


 

Take a Holy     

 Hike! 
On Saturday, March 8, 

those who wish to ex-

perience a “Holy 

Hike” are invited to 

gather at 1:00 at the 

entrance to the Clem-

son Experimental Forest. We will set out from the 

main parking area about a quarter mile from Issaqueena 

Lake Rd. entrance and hike down to the Indian Springs 

area. Along the way, we will pause at various points for 

a reading from the Gospel of Luke, a brief reflection on 

the Gospel, and prayers. At the Indian Springs we will 

celebrate Holy Eucharist and share communion amongst 

the budding beauty of the forest. Then we will return to 

our cars from another way. Please let Mtr. Suz know if 

you are planning to attend so that we will know to 

watch for you before we set out. 
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           Repairs at St. Paul’s            

On Tuesday, January 28, Tree South removed a tree 

which fell at St. Paul’s last summer.  

 

  Holy Trinity Receives Extraordinary 

Gift in Memory of Beth Kunkel 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Beth Kunkel was a dynamic presence at Holy 

Trinity for many years, serving in many capac-

ities. Her spiritual and practical legacy in-

cludes the SAME Garden, which she organized 

and re-established at Trinity Place, as well as 

many other ministries that she supported. 

When she passed into glory in 2022, her fi-

nancial legacy at Holy Trinity was substantial. 

Now that legacy has grown, thanks to a recent 

gift received in her honor. 

This anonymous donation of $100,000 was 

used as a principal only payment on the twen-

ty-year 2020 Trinity Place Loan.  This princi-

pal only payment immediately reduced the 

outstanding balance on the loan from 

$568,531.90 to $468,531.90.  Equally im-

portant, the principal only payment of 

$100,000 shorten the payoff date of the loan 

by 13 months, from December 2030 to No-

vember 2029 and saved $19,026.99 in mort-

gage interest on the loan. Surely Beth is smil-

ing down from her heavenly garden! 
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         Parish Life Highlights 

          Photos from Parish Events   

        Advent and Christmas 
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                                         Parish Life Highlights 

  Epiphany 
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                                 Parish Life at Holy Trinity 

Candlemas 
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Holy Baptism             

Jackson Gary Eidson received the Sacrament of Holy Baptism 
on Sun., January 19. Jackson is the son of Hunter and Victoria 

Eidson of Lexington, SC, and the grandson of Michael and  
Rebecca Diemer of this parish.  

Rob Baldwin received the Sacrament of Holy Baptism on Sun., 
January 12. Rob, his wife Betty, and son Julian have been active 

at Holy Trinity for a couple of years and we are so grateful to 
have them as part of our parish family. 
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Newcomer’s Dinner 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Pictured Left to Right: Trey Williams (organist), Will Brown (Vestry member),  Darby Evans, Austin Wyatt,  

Katherine Sosebee (Vestry member), Laura Heavner, Chris Heavner, Julie Ryan, Joe Ryan.  

 

On Friday, Feb. 7, parishioners who have been active at Holy Trinity for 5 years or less were invited to meet 

for dinner in the Parish Hall to get to know each other and learn a little more about the church. We are sure 

that several of the faces pictured above are quite familiar to you! Several of our newer parishioners were un-

able to attend, but we are so thankful for all who have chosen to be a part of our parish family.    
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Birthdays & Anniversaries 
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February Birthdays:                                                                   

 1 – Carmen Purkerson 

 1 – Randa Johnson 

 5 – Louise Kaye 

 5 – Jacqui Dunn 

 9 – Lucy Rollin 

 9 – Mellie Warner 

 9 – Eunice Waddington  

 9 – Greyson Tindal 

 11 – Drake Bishop 

 13 – Anna McKenna 

 14 -  Claiborne Linvill 

 16 – Greg Vaughn 

 18 – Tina Robbins 

 21 – Michael Walker 

 23 – Nell Hacker 

 24 – Jeffery Ann Gorsuch 

 26 – Sylvia Titus 

  

February Anniversaries: 

 1 – Diana & Don Manly  

 7 – Barbara & Ken Weaver 

  

March Birthdays:      

1 – Beth Poole     

1 – Bill Purkerson III 

1 – Priscilla Wentworth 

1 – Alice Ellison 

2 – Bonnie Eisenbies 

3 – Savannah Hawkins 

5 – Dawson Luke 

10 – Justin Graham 

16 – Jennie Sullivan 

16 – Addison Murphy 

17 – Mac Wood 

18 – Richard Zavertnik 

19 -  Josephine Jayroe 

22 – Ginny Gaulin 

22 – Bert Fox 

23 – Emmett Huddleston 

23 – Jodie Allen 

24 – Clyde Gorsuch 

30 – Gerry Spejewski 

 

March Anniversaries: 

5 – Darby & Tommy Evans 

12 – Judy & Jim Fairey 

18 – Jodie & John Allen 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


